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The Forester 
Issue No.  11                        Forest Park Civic Association                             December 2010 

In this issue… Minutes   page 3  Teen Work List  page 4 

   Treasurer’s Report page 5  President’s Report  page 10 
   Block Watch   page 11 

Join A Blockwatch 
See page 11 

In loving memory of Dick Buttermore 
May 26, 1944 to October 18, 2010 

 
 I can scarcely look any where in Forest Park and identify something that Dick Buttermore has not had a part.  He loved our 
neighborhood.  No one has done more.   
 Dick was FPCA president in 1997 and 1998 and again in 2008.  He was our "Civic Action Officer" for a decade.  I think most 
people know him best for his organizing and managing the Bikes and Trikes entry into the Fourth of July Parade.  He delighted in 
giving out those medallions to hundreds of children.   
 Dick had a passion for membership.  He was the consummate recruiter for membership, board members, business mem-
bers, you name it!  He served on every budget and nomination committee as long as I have been around.  I do not know who I can 
send this note to for editing.  Dick was the resident editor of everything that Forest Park produced.   
  Dick many times mentioned that he was recruited to participate in FPCA by his neighbor Alf Hansen, who was FPCA presi-
dent in 1982.  Dick's service to the community can be said to begin shortly after they purchased their home in 1986.  I am amazed 
at how many people mentioned to me the honest and professional work Dick did for them as the neighborhood handyman.   
 This was posted on Dick’s Facebook.  I thought it was perfect.   
  
This is my final farewell to all of the beautiful people I have been fortunate to meet in my life. Thank you for the friendships 
throughout the years. Remember, one at a time on the trampoline! I considered myself pantheist, "God is everything and every-
thing is God … the world is either identical with God or in some way a self-expression of its nature." If you want to commemo-
rate me, damnit - use proper English!!!! 
  
 He was a true, honest friend.  Dick was one the few people I knew who loved a good debate and always argued fairly, 
never taken it to the personal level.  I will miss Dick Buttermore.  Whether you knew him or not if you live in Forest Park you will 
miss him too.   
 I plan on taking some time with this and would welcome suggestions.  Forest Park ought to do something to remember 
Dick Buttermore.  It would be great to hold him as an example of what can be achieved with hard work and integrity.  
 
George Schmidt 
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AREA REPRESENTATIVES 
 

Forest Park West    
   1.  Vacant 
   2.  Bob Hinebaugh       885-0691 
   3.  Vacant 
   4.  Nick Schilling ___885-6957 
   5.  Tim Calvert__        430-9997 
 

Forest Park East 
  6.  Paul Fenstermaker___ _436-8777 
  7.  Vacant  
  8.  Bob Fisher_      ________ 844-6173  
  9.  Carol Pence        846-5649 
10.  Vacant  
11.  Vacant 
12.  Vacant 
13.  Vacant 
14.  Vacant  
 

City Code Enforcement  
 

            CALL 311  

FOREST PARK CIVIC ASSOCIATION OFFICERS & REPRESENTATIVES 

PRESIDENT 
George Schmidt  _   895-7459 

 
VICE PRESIDENT 

Dave Paul  _____   _ 325-8217 

 
TREASURER 

Dan Hartzell__________________846-2784 

 
SECRETARY 

Carol Overfield  __   _ 846-3389 

 
PUBLIC RELATIONS 

Mary Sguerra________________888-5001 

 
FORESTER EDITOR 

Susan Buttermore ___________885-1434 

 
SUPPLEMENTAL SECURITY 

Dave Kienzel  __ 898-3184 

 
 

BUSINESS REPRESENTATIVE 
Kathleen Clark_______________436-9220 

 
PAST PRESIDENT 

Vacant   
 

WELCOME COMMITTEE CHAIR. 
Earl Miller ___________________846-6389 

 
 

FORESTER DEADLINE 
              

The FORESTER deadline for the Janu-
ary issue is Thursday December 16.  
Delivery will be made on Sunday, 
January 2 by Dispatch Consumer Ser-
vices along with grocery ads. 
 

For any other information please call 
Susan Buttermore at 885-1434. Adver-
tisements can be mailed to or dropped 
off at 1229 Vinewood Dr., Columbus, 
OH 43229, or emailed to: 
                forester_ads@fpcivic.org 
 
If you encounter problems with an ad-
vertiser, please notify Susan Butter-
more at 885-1434 or email to: 
 forester_ed@fpcivic.org 
 
 

Foresters are available at the Karl 
Road Library, Donatos Pizza, Dairy 
Queen,  and Sequoia Pro  Bowl. 

FORESTER  BILLING  ADDRESS: 
 

Checks should be made payable to 
Forest Park Civic Association and 
mailed to 1229 Vinewood Drive,  
Columbus, OH 43229. 

CONTRIBUTORS THIS MONTH ARE: 
 

Susan Buttermore, George Schmidt, Dan 
Hartzell,  Carol Overfield, Fran Compton, 

Joann Jeck and Jean Bower. 
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Call Us Now At .. 

Auto Service 

Visit us at www. pettypro.com 

2661 E. Dublin-Granville Road — Just East of Cleveland Ave. 

FOR MOST CARS UP TO 5 QTS. NOT VALID WITH OTHER DISCOUNTS  ` EXPIRES 12/31/2010 

$21.95 

                    WITH THIS AD 

890-8787 

OIL CHANGE  &  

Lube SPECIAL 

Scott Petty 

Owner/Operator 

exhaust  pro  p lu s  
M-F 8-5:30 ~  Sat. 8-4:00 

Family Owned & Operated Since 1990 

 
ASE Certified Technicians 

 
Same Day Service on Most Repairs 

 
All Repairs  Guaranteed 

 
Drive Thru Oil Change 

 

 

FOREST PARK CIVIC ASSOCIATION 
BOARD MEETING NOVEMBER 9, 2010 

By Carol Overfield 
 

 The meeting was called to order by Vice President Dave Paul, at 7:00 at the Epworth Methodist Church.  Board mem-
bers present were Dave Paul, Carol Overfield, Dan Hartzell, Dave Kienzle, Susan Buttermore, Mary Sguerra, Lyn Denney, Bob 
Hinebaugh, and Carol Pence. 
 Mary Sguerra made a motion to accept the minutes from our last meeting.  It was seconded by Lyn Denney and ap-
proved. 
 The Treasurer’s report was given by Dan Hartzell.  The budget for 2011 was presented.  It was approved by all.  An 
audit needs to be done.  Carol Overfield, Lyn Denney, Susan Buttermore, and Dave Paul will do this early next year.  It was 
suggested that something be given to Jonathan Allen for his work on the islands.   
 There was a discussion about getting a Columbus Foundation grant for beautification.   This would be a major under-
taking.  We should look into a smaller grant next year. 
 Dave Kienzle gave a report on security.  On November 1 we switched to US Protection to patrol our streets.  There 
has been a problem of heroin trafficking in our area.  These are mostly illegal aliens.  They meet at a public place and then 
drive to a quiet neighborhood to make the exchange.   
 Jean Bower has been working with Kit Race to plant flowers on the islands.  She has 90 tulip bulbs she wants to plant 
on November 20 at 10:00.  She needs volunteers to help her.  They have bought 3 lilac bushes and a crabapple tree.  Meijers 
donated $100.00 which she will use to buy supplies.  Bob Hinebaugh will buy solar lights to put on the islands. 
 Mike, from the library, thanked everyone for the levy support.  They will go back to the normal hours and days start-
ing in January. 
 We had 835 residences pay for membership this year.  This is less than it has ever been. 
 There was a suggestion that a member of the block watch tie a ribbon around a tree in their front yard to let every-
one know we’re watching.  The casino at the VFW on Sandalwood is still being investigated. 
 Our next meeting will be a Christmas dinner at George’s house. 
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FOREST PARK TEEN WORK LIST 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO BE ADDED TO THE TEEN WORK LIST, CALL 885-1434 
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Who Can You Trust to Help Someone You Love?  Who better than a Neighbor? 
 
 

The owner of Rilax Home Care also happens to be a long time Forest Park resident! 

FREE IN-HOME ASSESSMENTS  
 

Live-in or Live-out Non-Medical Companion Care 
Including Light Housekeeping and Meal Preparation 
Specializing in Organization & Communication 
Quality, Carefully Chosen, Pre-Screened Employees 
Bonded & Insured 
Respite, Short & Long Term Care Available 
Around the Clock On Call Service 
Serving the Entire Central Columbus Area 

 

(614)-985-3764 
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Take a Break 
 
 We run around like crazy this month doing all this stuff for everyone, cleaning, baking, cooking, 
decorating, buying, wrapping, etc.  My hope for you this year is that it does not get in the way of enjoying 
the people you love.  It might be wise to let some traditions die.  If they are getting in the way of time to be 
with people, can them.   
 As we celebrate the holidays and usher is a New Year let us all take a break and catch our breath.  
Let us plan ways to celebrate people.  Take a minute and think about what really matters.  Focus on the 
most meaningful activities.   
 At the end of the Holiday season may you feel you have had a wondrous time, made a difference in 
someone’s life and gleamed some real joy.   
 

50th Anniversary of Forest Park 
 
 We are busy planning some fun and memorable activities to commemorate our 50 years of exis-
tence.  The February issue of the Forester will be about our beginnings.  If you have an items of historical 
note please share them. 
 We are targeting April 7, 2012 as the night for our banquet.  The more people we get involved the 
more fun we will have.  Let me know if you want to join the excitement.   
 
George Schmidt 

Winter Concert 
 

December 7, 7:00 p.m. 
Forest Park Elementary School 

 
Performances by bell choir, vocal choir, in-
strumentals, strings  and first/second grade 

classes.  
 

EVERYONE IS INVITED! 

Thank You 

 

 My family and I would like to 

thank all of the residents of Forest 

Park  for their loving  thoughts and 

prayers during Dick’s illness.  He 

loved Forest Park so much and the  

people who lived here.  Whether you 

were a client of his Handyman busi-

ness or if you knew him through the 

Civic Association, he always  talked 

about the good people of the 

neighborhood. 

Thank you for coming to the memo-

rial service and the house after-

wards. 

 

 Susan Buttermore and  

                       family  

BUSINESS MEMBERS for 2010-2011 
 

 

DONATO’S ON TAMARACK CIRCLE 

SCHMITT TREE EXPERTS (see ad on page 5) 

DAIRY QUEEN ON TAMARACK CIRCLE 

 

 

(Support your neighborhood businesses) 
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GIFTS FOR THE ISLANDS 

By Jean Bower 
 

 In the November 2010 Forester, I wrote about the “Islands Project”.  The “Islands” are the two main en-
trances to Forester Park East and West located at the intersection of Karl Rd. and Sandalwood Pl.  Jonathan Allen, 
volunteer landscaper, Kit Race, former Area 6 representative, and I are pleased to report that we are making pro-
gress in our quest to “spruce up” the areas.   
 Jonathan applied weed killer to the lawn on both sides and will be replacing the sad looking crab apple tree 
on the west side with one recently purchased at as reduced price.  Along with the carpet flowers, Black-eyed Susans 
and Lilacs, obtained with a matching grant toward beautification from Columbus, we have found spring flowering 
bulbs of crocus, daffodils, and tulips at marked down prices.  By watching the money spent, we are able to buy more 
quantity to produce a wide splash of color.  And the nicest part about this season of giving is the effort and time do-
nated by persons who showed up at the Islands on Saturday, November 20 with their bulb planters, kneeling pads 
and shovels to plant almost 100 bulbs.  How delightful for next spring. 
 And for this holiday season we requested and received a generous donation from the Meijer store on Cleve-
land Ave., where many of us shop.  The store director, Kevin Dicler was most gracious in approval of a gift card for 
purchases.  The plan is to place 2 live green wreaths on each side of the stone markers identifying Forest Park and 
adorn them with outdoor velvet ribbon bows.  Placing a wreath at each end of the stone markers will enhance the 
view from both the east /west and north/south directions.  The decorations will be highlighted by the addition of so-
lar spotlights approved for purchase at the November 9 Board meeting.  Bob Hinebaugh, Area 2 Representative, 
made the initial suggestion for lighting the Islands at one of the 50th Anniversary Committee meetings.  He took the 
lead in investigation of illumination of several kinds and found the solar spotlights may do the trick .  So our decora-
tions for the holidays will show up day and night as a greeting for our neighbors and community.   
 Many thanks to all of you who support our Civic Association with your contributions in time and dollars as 
will as the Meijer Store Director, Kevin Dicler and his associates, the diggers  in the dirt planting bulbs and the energy 
expended by our Association Board. 
 HAVE A HOLIDAY FILLED WITH PROMISE! 

 

The Columbus Police will be holding a public meeting to 
discuss the post redistricting issues.  This meeting will be 
held on Wednesday December 8

th
 2010 at the Columbus 

Baptist Temple 5075 Cleveland Ave at 7:00 PM.  Every-
one is welcome to attend.   

 
 Officer Scott Clinger 

18 Precinct Community Liaison  
Strategic Response Bureau 

Columbus Division of Police 

sclinger@columbuspolice.org 

614-645-1418 
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FORESTER ADVERTISING 

 
There are over 3500 copies of the Forester distributed  to residents of Forest Park 
East and West, and a few streets on the outer edges of Forest Park. 
 
Dispatch Consumer Services  delivers the Forester on the first Sunday of each 
month. 
 
Advertising rates for each issue for camera ready advertisements: 
 
Full Page                       __      125.00 
Half Page                      7 1/2 “ w x 5” h _ _     ___65.00                      
Fourth Page                   3 5/8” x 5”_____     _____45.00                                    
Business Card              2 1/2” x 3 1/2”___ _ _____25.00                              
 
 
Only black and white original photographs should be submitted. We cannot guar-
antee the quality of a color photograph. 
 
For further information on The Forester, please call Susan Buttermore at 885-
1434 or email to: 

 
forester_ads@fpcivic.org        

FOR-MEL WOMEN’S CLUB 
By Joann Jeck 

 
 The For-Mel Womens Club is having their December meeting on Saturday, December 11 at 7:00 
p.m. at the home of Ginger Conard.   Hor D’oeuvres will be served.  Please bring a gag gift for a male and 
a female.  Husbands are invited.  If unable to attend, please call Ginger at 891-3550 
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   DECEMBER  2010         

 

 Christmas Wishes 
   For You 
 

   This merry greeting 
    comes your way 
   To brighten up 
    your holiday… 
 

    The special wishes that it brings 
   Are for the very 
       nicest things … 
 
     Not just when 
    Christmas Day is here  
       But every day      

   throughout the year!   
 
 Have a Very Merry Christmas 
   and a Happy New Year !           

  
                             

                                                                

MARY SGUERRA 
 

CBR $25 MILLION CLUB 
 

FOREST PARK RESIDENT 
 

818-7636 

(CURRENT MARKET WATCH NEXT PAGE BACK) 

Mary 


